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CEAS offers design and more to Plainwell Visions’ fifth-graders 
 

     Last month, 18 fifth-graders from Plainwell 
Community School’s Visions’ Program traveled to 
the CEAS to explore engineering.  
     Dr. Paul Engelmann , Department of Industrial 
& Manufacturing Engineering (IME) chair and 
coordinator of the event, said that the Visions 
program sponsors academic enrichment 
opportunities for Plainwell’s students.  “Visions is 
Plainwell’s gifted and talented program,” he said.  
     Engelmann worked with Plainwell’s Lisa Smith, 
a Visions’ science teacher, who brought the 
students to the CEAS to enhance their skills in the 
designing and building of a wind turbine project. 
“We brought these kids in with a real mission,” 
Engelmann said. “They were studying the design 
of wind turbines, and we agreed to help them.”  
 

Abe Poot, advisor to WMU’s Sunseeker solar car project, explains 
solar electronics to Plainwell Visions Program fifth graders 
 
     At least 18 CEAS faculty, staff, and students 
offered the Visions’ group demonstrations and 
hands-on activities in several engineering and 
technology areas.  
     Abe Poot , advisor to WMU’s Sunseeker solar 
car project, explained solar electronics, and 
Courtney Rawlings , an IME graduate assistant, 
demonstrated plastics thermoforming. “This was 
the first time thermoforming has been presented to 
a group this young,” Engelmann said, “and they 
loved it.”  
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Urdarevik, a 
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Visions fifth-
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     Another first for the CEAS elementary school 
outreach programs was provided by Slobodan 
Urdarevik , lead instructor for the CEAS 
introductory engineering graphics course. With the 
support of student teaching assistants Bradley 
Gerbasich , Jessica Hartl , Perry Lyford-Stojic , 
Eric Mammo , David Schmidt, and Brandon 
Weeda, he introduced the Visions’ fifth-graders to 
computer-aided design (CAD).  
     The students’ understanding of project design 
was further enhanced by a hands-on project to 
protect an egg from a two-meter drop with only 
soda straws and toothpicks. The activity was 
coordinated by Dr. Tycho Fredericks  and Dr. 
Steve Butt , both IME professors; Anna 
Kamphaus , an IME graduate assistant; Danielle 
Larson-Jaramillio , IEE junior; and Fehime Utkan , 
an IME doctoral student.  
     Nate Christensen , a student who works with 
wind power generation, showcased the CEAS 
wind turbine.   
     Scot Conant , CEAS outreach coordinator, and 
Judy Northey,  Parkview Cafeteria manager, also 
provided support for the outreach event.  
      Engelmann said that the students would be 
using their newly acquired skills to design and 
make their own wind-turbine models for this term’s 
engineering exploration project at Plainwell.  
      Smith described the CEAS outreach program 
as “a fantastic experience” and said the Visions’ 
fifth-graders sang Sponge Bob’s “Best Day Ever” 
all the way back to Plainwell.  
 

Send your thoughts or suggestions for future topics to the editor at 
jerrie.fiala@wmich.edu Thank you. 


